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AN ACT relating to criminal procedure; amending the 
purposes for which an expungement under W.S. 7-13-1501 may 
be used; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 7-13-1501(a)(intro), (i), (ii) and 
(k) is amended to read: 

 
7-13-1501.  Petition for expungement of records of 

conviction of misdemeanors; filing fee; notice; objections; 
hearing; definitions. 

 
(a)  A person who has pleaded guilty or nolo 

contendere to or been convicted of a misdemeanor under W.S. 
6-2-501(a), (b) or (e), 6-2-504(a) or 6-6-102, or those 
same misdemeanors arising out of the same occurrence or 
related course of events, may petition the convicting court 
for an expungement of the records of conviction, for the 
purposes of restoring any firearm rights lost, subject to 
the following limitations: 

 
(i)  At least one (1) year has five (5) years 

have passed since the expiration of the terms of sentence 
imposed by the court, including any periods of probation or 
the completion of any program ordered by the court; 

 
(ii)  Other than convictions arising out of the 

same occurrence or related course of events for which an 
expungement is sought under this section, the petitioner 
has not previously pleaded guilty or nolo contendere to or 
been convicted of a misdemeanor for which firearm rights 
have been lost under W.S. 6-2-501(a), (b) or (e), 
6-2-504(a) or 6-6-102; 
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(k)  An expungement granted pursuant to this section 
shall only be used for the purposes of restoring firearm 
rights that have been lost to persons convicted of 
misdemeanors.  Nothing in this section shall be construed 
to affect the enhancement of penalties for second or 
subsequent convictions of misdemeanors under the laws of 
this state.  Nothing in this section shall be construed to 
allow a person who has previously received an expungement 
of records of conviction under this section to seek a 
second or subsequent expungement of records of conviction 
under this section. 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 

completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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